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June Worship Schedule

June Worship 2017
Recapturing the Gospel

June 4th - Pentecost Sunday
Sacrament of Communion
Scripture Setting: Mark 3: 31-35
Scripture Text: Acts 2: 1-21
Morning Message: “Mission: Redrawing the World”
Dr. Hunter Farrell, Director of World Mission Initiative
Special Music		   
Mission Highlight: World Mission Initiative

June 11th - Trinity Sunday
Scripture Setting: Matthew 28: 16-20 - The Great Commission	
Scripture Texts: Genesis 1 & Psalm 8 
Morning Message: “The Co-Mission”
Special Music Solo: Psalm 8, “Lord, O Lord Your Name is Wonderful” Hal Hop-
son
Mission Highlight: Lakota Art Camp	  

June 18
Scripture Setting: Selected Verses from Jonah
Morning Message: “Now, Why Did He Say That?” Elder Roy Humphrey
Special Music: Aubrey Rieger, Solo, “Witness” - Mark Patterson
Mission Highlight: Her Star Scholars

 June 25th - Sacrament of Baptism
Scripture Setting: Matthew 10: 34-43 	
Scripture Text: Romans 6: 1-14
Morning Message: “Living Under Grace”
 

Special Music: “His Eye is on the Spar-
row” - Ron Bruscemi    
Mission Highlight: Vacation Bible 
School

* The Sacrament of Communion will 
be celebrated on the First Sunday 
of the Month during June, July, and 
August. 

Join Us
Musical Celebration of  

Pentecost and the Birthday of 
the Church

WHEN
June 4, 2017 
1:30pm

WHERE
SS. Simon & Jude Church
Sanctuary
1607 Greentree Rd. PGH, 15220

FEATURING Musical Selections by 
Four Local Churches
	
	 • Unity PC
	 • Mt. Pisgah PC
	 • St Margaret of Scotland
	 • SS Simon & Jude

FREE CONCERT FOR ALL AGES

RECEPTION TO FOLLOW
with Birthday Cake - Church Hall
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Pastor’s Corner
“A Resurgence of the Spirit”

On Sunday, June 4th we will 
celebrate Pentecost.  We 
will mark the “birth of the 
church” and the igniting 

of the Holy Spirit in the lives of the 
disciples during morning worship and 
with a special Community Service 
(See Separate Article).  The Acts of 
the Apostles, written by Luke, record 
the events that not only surrounded 
the day of Pentecost, but the unfold-
ing testimony of the disciples as they 
begin to fulfill the great commission.  
We will mark the “sending” of the dis-
ciples with our own practice of “being 
sent.”  Throughout the summer we 
will highlight the partnerships we have 
for mission and focus on habits we can 
develop to further the mission of the 
Kingdom of Jesus Christ.

The English term mission comes from 
the Latin missio, which means “to 
send” or “to be ejected” or “pushed 
out”.  In his book, The Road to Mis-
sional, Michael Frost points out that 
the understanding of “mission”, as the 
exclusive definition to describe the 
purpose of a person who travels over-
seas attempting to spread the Chris-
tianity, is now defunct and antiquat-
ed.  Mission now describes what all 
followers of Jesus are called to do, in 
attempting to glorify God in their daily 
lives to alert others to the presence 
of God.  Every believer needs to take 
seriously his or her calling to alert oth-
ers to God’s Kingdom, “here on earth 
as it is in heaven.”  Do we understand 
the need to “point to Jesus” in all we 

say and do daily?  Michael Frost refers 
to our lives as being like a trailer or a 
preview of an upcoming feature film.  
A good teaser or a tempting taste of 
what is about to be released results in 
a person wanting to see the movie.  If 
we do our task well as mission disci-
ples, usually people will want to “see 
the kingdom we represent.”   
   
Once the Holy Spirit was ignited 
within the disciples and some 3,000 
were added to their number that day, 
“the disciples devoted themselves 
to the apostles’ teaching and to the 
fellowship, to the breaking of bread 
and to prayer.”  (Acts 2: 42) These 
types of habits are the practices we 
have been trying to encourage among 
ourselves through our BELL practices 
since the season of Advent.  The idea 
of being a Blessing, Eating with one 
another, Listening to the voice of God, 
Learning the Gospel Story, and now 
being Sent, are a fulfillment of what 
the earliest disciples came together to 
do.  I hope you are continuing to try 
these habits.  If not, perhaps we need 
an infusion of the Spirit once again.  
As we celebrate Pentecost let us invite 
the Holy Spirit to provide a resur-
gence of the Spirit in each of us.  Let 
the Spirit nudge you out, move you 
out of your current comfort zone, and 
encourage you to be a missional dis-
ciple for the Kingdom of Jesus Christ 
through the habits you create in the 
months ahead. 

It usually takes 6-8 weeks to bring 
forth a beneficial habit into our lives, 
and sometimes the breaking of a bad 
habit takes even longer.  As we seek 
to move forward in our discipleship 
for the Kingdom, we need to develop 
new habits to address a new culture 
for the expansion of the Kingdom of 
Jesus Christ.  Begin with an inventory 
of your discipleship effectiveness by 
asking these five questions:

•  Whom did you bless this 
week?
•  With whom did you eat with 
this week?  
•  What did you hear from the 
Holy Spirit this week?
•  What did you learn about 
Christ this week?
•  How did you alert others to 
the presence of God, Jesus, or 
the Holy Spirit this week?

These are not simple questions, yet 
we must hold ourselves accountable 
to the calling of Jesus to go into all 
the world.  Bless someone in the 
name Jesus.  Eat with other disciples 
and with others to share the fullness 
of your life in Jesus.  Set time apart 
weekly to Listen to what the Spirit is 
calling you to do for the Kingdom.  
Learn the gospel story by reading the 
gospel story again and see how the 
Lord works in the lives of people and 
the disciples.  Consider where Jesus is 
Sending you to emulate Jesus in the 
world.

It’s not any one of us, but all of us as 
One in the Unity of the Spirit!
 
Peace and Blessed Be,	  

Pastor Dennis
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Events and Announcements
June/July Events

Sunday, June 4th 
Pentecost Celebration with 
SS Simone & Jude 
1st Sunday Recital
1:30pm 
Sanctuary

Saturday, June 17th 
Hook, Line & Sinker
Fishing Outing
8:00am - 3:00pm
Cross Creek Park  
Washington County

Wednesday, June 21st
Unity Soul Series
QiGong Exercise for Health
Dr. Ted Cibik
7:00pm - 9:00pm
Fellowship Hall

Monday, June 26th -
Friday, June 30th 
Vacation Bible School
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Unity Presbyterian Church

Tuesdays-Thursdays, June 6-8, 13-
15 & 20-22
Unity Preschool Summer Term
9:00am-Noon

Wednesday, July 26th
Healing Properties of Essential 
Oils and Essential Oils of the Bible
Meredith Irwin 
7:00pm 
Fellowship Hall

Tuesdays-Thursdays, July 11-13, 
18-20, and 25-27
Unity Preschool Summer Term
9:00am-Noon

.

Stewardship Snapshot

Giving for the month of May was below expectations.

The goal is for envelope giving to equal or exceed our operating expenses. 
When that goal is achieved, we can provide the support needed for the 
ministries and missions of Unity Presbyterian Church.

It is important to understand that currently 37 percent of our expenses must 
be paid using reserve funds or other forms of income. This is not a sustain-
able mode of operation. The church council encourages everyone to exam-
ine their current situation in relation to their patterns of sharing their time, 
talents, and treasures with this community of faith.

Online Giving- Online giving has been pretty consistent each month. So far 
this year, it has accounted for 8 percent of our giving. We understand that 
worship attendance drops during the summer months. Online giving would 
be an excellent way to keep up with your support for the ministries and 
missions of the church.

Per Capita- To date, 134 members of the church have submitted their Per 
Capita Apportionment. If you haven’t made your payment, please make 
it soon while you are thinking about it. It is too easy to let it slip and then 
forget about it.

Date Envelop Giving % of Expense Budget
5/7/17 $5277 63%
5/14/17 $2806 33%
5/21/17 $3045 38%
5/28/17 $2919 35%
May Online $1920
Year-to-Date $116,970 63%

Mark Your  
Calendar!!
Announcing 2017  

Vacation Bible School  
Adventure
June 26-30 

9:00am - 12:00pm
Register on the church web-

site - It’s FREE!
unitypresbyterianchurch.org/

vacation-bible-school
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Events and Announcements

Summer Construction Season @ Unity

During the upcoming summer, you will see several im-
provement projects around the church facilities. 
The biggest project will be the replacement of the front 
stairs and railings during the month of June.  This will 
necessitate blocking off the front entrance during the 
construction process.  (See separate Stairway to Heaven 
article)

You are already seeing the transformation of the Court-
yard unfolding with the multitude of new plantings.  New 
doorways, hallway windows, and other items will be add-
ed before our hope of unveiling the finished courtyard by 
the fall.

We are already seeing the advantages of the new sanctu-
ary windows and we will be adding shade blinds to help 
further the energy efficiency and improve the ease of 
seeing the video screens during bright days.
New lighting will be installed in the Chapel with ease of 
switches as you enter the area.

Don’t Miss Hook, Line & Sinker 

A Fishing Outing called 
Hook, Line & Sinker will be 
held for members of the Kids, 
Intermediate, Confirmation 
and High School Classes on 
Saturday, June 17, 2017 at 
Cross Creek County Park in 
Washington County, PA from 
8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. The 
outing will involve fishing, 
boating, and a picnic. We 
have reserved a pontoon 
boat, a shelter, and a picnic 
area. Each child may bring one friend. We will be able to 
supply fishing gear and instructions for youth.  Anyone 
15 and under may fish without a license. A picnic meal 
sponsored by the Christian Education Committee will be 
enjoyed by all about 12:30pm. We plan to leave Unity’s 
parking lot at 8:00am and return by 3:00pm. Of course 
if you prefer, you can meet us there. Maps are available 
through the CE Committee. Contact Fred Frost,  
ffrost@unitypresbyterianchurch.org to register.

Unity Presbyterian Church needs your help in 
upcoming events to continue our mission of 

Serving God and Loving All.

We Need Your Help With:
• 500th Anniversary of the Reformation Celebration, 
October 2017:  People are needed to help with the plan-
ning and implementation of the celebration.  Examples 
include:

	 o  Art projects (a timeline of the period and a 95 	
	 Theses illustration/spectacle)
	 o  Banners, posters, a PowerPoint slide show for 	
	 the Transept
	 o  Getting the movie “Luther” shown on a big 		
	 screen - Hollywood Theater.
	 o  Special music 
	 o  Any other ideas. 
 
We also need bibles in languages other than English for 
display.

• The NativiTEA will occur on December 3, 2017. Nancy 
Schultz coordinates this event but can always use extra 
hands.

• The Festival of the Nativity will occur on December 
15-17, 2017.  A variety of Nativity sets are put on display 
in the Transept. The festival also features various musi-
cal offerings, and displays of Nativity-themed artwork 
throughout the Lounge and Transept areas.  Please con-
sider joining this committee to help with promoting and 
organizing the displays. Pam Frost organized this last year 
and is willing to assist this year.

• The “Scripture and the Arts” art show will be held in 
Spring 2018.  Anyone who enjoys art is welcome to join 
this committee. Once a theme is selected, materials are 
circulated to encourage artists to enter the show. The 
pieces are displayed in the Transept. While there are peo-
ple who have organized the show in the past, more help 
is needed to coordinate this event in the coming Spring.

Our Church and the community will appreciate and bene-
fit from any way you can help. A volunteer form will be in 
future church bulletins that can be filled out and placed in 
the offering plate.
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Events and Announcements

Stairway To Heaven

If you have entered the main entrance to the church sanctuary via the steps 
leading to the narthex, you have noticed the need for patching many areas 
over the years. The patches have remained temporary partly due to the 
composition of the steps. The steps are made of sandstone which is porous. 
Moisture penetrates the stone and due to freeze/thaw cycles during the 
cold months, cracking and spalling occurs. Even with patching and sealing, 
the material degrades with time. A contract has been issued to finally re-
place the steps. There are currently capital improvement funds available to 
pay for the work, but we will need to replenish those funds to permit future 
capital projects to be completed.

The Stewardship & Resources Committee has initiated a fundraising cam-
paign to generate the $36,800 necessary to replace the funds for this 
project. We will be monitoring progress on this goal over time and will be 
reporting on it on a regular basis. The project has been named “Stairway 
To Heaven”. Any funds donated for this purpose should be clearly marked 
“Stairway To Heaven”. Please plan to give generously to this project as well 
as the ongoing operation of Unity.

Stairway To Heaven- Destruction/Construction of the exterior stairs to the 
sanctuary should begin in June. The current total (end of May) for the Stair-
way To Heaven capital project was $1115. We still have a long way to go to 
reach our goal of $40,000. Don’t let the summer doldrums slow down your 
contributions to this important project.

Calling All Gardeners and 
Volunteers!

A Message from Sally 
Petro...

Calling All Unity Gardeners!   Unity 
Food Pantry continues to welcome 
numerous new clients each month, 
which makes it difficult for us to have 
adequate supplies of produce on 
hand to distribute each week.  If you 
have a garden and enjoy growing 
fruits and vegetables, please consider 
sharing some of your harvest with the 
Food Pantry this year!  Produce can 
be left on the Pantry table on Sunday 
or delivered to the pantry any Tues-
day morning.  Thank you for helping 
us feed our neighbors in need!
 
Unity Food Pantry Needs Volun-
teers to help make large pickups of 
food from the Food Bank on the first 
Tuesday of each month, beginning 
August 1.  These volunteers will meet 
in the church parking lot at 7:15 am 
and take the church van to Duquesne, 
where they will load the van with food 
for the Unity Food Pantry.  Once back 
at the church, the volunteers will help 
to unload the van and take the food 
down to the pantry.  Total commit-
ment will be about three hours each 
time.  Volunteers should be healthy 
and able to lift up to 50 pounds.  
Food received from the Food Bank 
makes up over 75% of the food we 
distribute to clients, so these pick-
ups are an essential part of us being 
able to provide ample nutritious food 
for our ever-growing client base.  If 
you can help out with one or more 
first-Tuesday pickups, please contact 
Sally Petro at sarpetro@msn.com or 
412-531-2868.  Thank you for helping 
keep this vital ministry to our commu-
nity going!
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The Unity Soul Series

Wednesday, June 21st, 7:00pm in  
Fellowship Hall 

Qigong Exercise for Health - Dr. Ted 
Cibik  
Founder of Ted Cibik’s Inner 
Strength Health & Wellness Center

Qigong is an ancient Chinese form of medi-
tative exercise designed specifically for healing 

the body. Medical Qigong is a step further in 
understanding the energy rivers of the body, and 

using qi or energy to help release blockage or balance 
energy that has been disrupted from accident, injury or even chronic illness 
or traumatic situations. Dr. Ted Cibik is one of the leading Doctors of Medical 
Qigong in the country, whose office is north of Pittsburgh . He will be teach-
ing an easy, yet powerful, series of qigong exercises to help you bring better 
health and vitality to your body and mind.

Pronounced “chee-kung”, the literal English translation of the word means 
“energy of life”.  It is related to the Chinese practices of Tai Chi and acupunc-
ture. People seeking alternative medicine to treat various physical and mental 
aliments such as migraines, chronic pain, tinnitus, digestive issues, high blood 
pressure, stress, anxiety and depression have had documented success with 
Medical QiGong. Sometimes results happen quickly or over a period of time 
through repeated sessions. 

Additionally Medical Qigong practitioners such as Ted complete years of 
study and training in the discipline. This involves traditional classes in anat-
omy and physiology, and completion of clinical hours, along with Chinese 
medicine practices designed to develop the practitioners own healing ener-
gy.  The practitioner becomes board certified by the National Certification 
Commission for Acupuncture and Oriental Medicine 
 
Qigong can benefit anyone - young or old, healthy or sick - so Dr. Cibik’s 
class offers a fantastic and FREE introduction to this form of alternative heal-
ing. Certified Medical Qigong practitioners are not all that common in the 
local area, and this seminar gives you the chance to meet one of the national 
leaders in the discipline. You can explore the idea of undergoing treatments 
with Ted and/or simply utilize the at home exercises he will teach.  

This is not a traditional exercise 
class, you will not break a sweat, 
but it does involve movement and 
deep breathing. Comfortable attire 
is recommended. If you’re having 
trouble picturing what QiGong 
looks like - self-exercises are like a 
combination of Tai Chi and Yoga, 
where as Medical QiGong with a 
practitioner can be a mixture of 
massage, energy healing that looks 
similar to Reiki, and acupuncture.

 

Wednesday, July 26th, 
7:00pm in  
Fellowship Hall 

Healing Properties of Es-
sential Oils and Essential 
Oils of the Bible - Meredith 
Irwin, dōTERRA Wellness 
Advocate

“And the leaves of the tree are for 
the healing of the nations.” 
-Revelations 2:22

Essential Oils are “volatile aromat-
ic compounds”, which means a 
chemical compound “sufficiently 
volatile” enough to be transported 
by our olfactory system. These are 
naturally occurring aggregates, 
which are found in the seeds, bark, 
stems, rinds and roots of plants. 
Quality therapeutic grade oil (usu-
ally not bought over the counter), 
is extracted using steam distillation 
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The Unity Soul Series
or by cold pressing. This not only maintains the integrity of the oil, but also 
frees it from toxins created by more conventional stripping via harsh chemicals.

Essential Oils are designed by nature (or by the Creator) to protect the plant 
against environmental threats. These “threats” can include fungus, bacte-
ria, parasites and insects. Therefore, essential oils have also been called the 
immune system of the plant, and are known to have an incredible variety of 
healing and therapeutic properties – both physical and mental. 

One such amazing benefit is essential oils can be used to balance our hor-
mones, which are under constant assault by the “xenoestrogens”, (“xeno” 
meaning foreign) in our modern environment. These harmful chemicals disrupt 
our hormone balance and endocrine system because they mimic estrogen.  
 
When xenoestrogens disrupt the delicate balance of our bodies over a long 
period of time, it can result in many negative health effects, including cancer. 
Estrogen based cancers are comprised of cancer cells that have a large num-
ber of estrogen receptors. People automatically think breast cancer in women, 
and prostate cancer in men, but colon, pancreatic and lung cancers also have a 
high amount of estrogen receptors.    
 
Some of the biggest culprits of xenoestrogens in our environments include 
pesticides, herbicides, metal-based dental fillings, aluminum-based deodorants 
(which unfortunately is most deodorants on the market), and plastic. Plastic 
is the easiest way for xenoestrogens to enter our bodies since it so pervasive 
in the food and beverage industry. Plastic water bottles, for instance, contain 
high levels of Bisphenol A or BPA, a known xenoestrogen and carcinogen.  
 
Essential oils contain phytoestrogens, phyto the Greek word for plant, and ac-
tually fight the negative impact of xenoestrogens.  Phytoestrogens are contro-
versial however, since they are also an estrogen not naturally produced in the 
body. So is it possible they can still be harmful and upset our hormone bal-
ance?  Many studies are still being conducted, but it seems these mild estro-
gens may bind to estrogen receptor sites forcing the more harmful xenoestro-
gens to be flushed from the body.  It is believed they may also be responsible 
for cancer cell apoptosis, or programmed cell death.   

Science has also proven that our sense of smell, of all the five senses, is the 
one most closely tied to our emotions. This is because our “Aromatic Pathway” 
from our nose through the olfactory nerve is directly tied to our limbic system, 
the part of our brain that stores memories and controls emotions. Hence why 
“aromatherapy” is used to treat negative feelings and invoke more positive 
mental states.

Additionally, essential oils have been used for prayer, meditation and in re-
ligious ceremonies since the beginning of recorded history.  Did you know 
essential oils are mentioned over 500 times in the Bible??!!  Come to this 
educational workshop, explore the medicine woven into The Creation and see 
what the fuss has been about for the last few thousand years!

***Essential oils will be available for purchase at this event, but attendees are 
not obligated to purchase oils. This event is meant to be more of a learning 
opportunity. We discuss evidence that supports this information as well. These 
statements have not been endorsed by the FDA.

Common Essential Oils of the 
Bible and Their Healing  
Properties

Frankincense  
Origin: Boaswellia Sacra Tree 
of the Middle East, particularly 
Somalia

Benefits: 
• Considered to be one of the most 
medicinal essential oils because of its 
powerful anti-inflammatory properties, 
which can be used to manage chronic pain 
and diseases like Chrone’s 
• The cancer fighting properties of frank-
incense and myrrh are currently being 
studied, but may aid cancer cell death
• Is easily able to travel through the blood 
/ brain barrier, where most compounds 
cannot, having a positive impact on re-
ducing neural inflammation, which assists 
in the severity of Alzheimer’s symptoms, 
ADHD and common “brain fog” 
• Helps reduce the appearance of blem-
ishes and rejuvenates skin 
• Often used in religious ceremonies and 
meditation because it represents divini-
ty, known as “liquid gold” in the time of 
Jesus and today
• Evokes feelings of peace and comfort

Myrrh 
Origin: Commiphora myrrha Tree 
native to parts 
of Saudi 
Arabia, 
Oman, 
Yemen, 
Somalia, 
Eritrea 
and east-
ern Ethiopia
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Common Essential Oils of the 
Bible and Their Healing  
Properties (continued)

Benefits:
• Myrrh is known as the “Holy Anointing 
Oil” and is referenced 160 times in the 
Bible
• Myrrh has also being studied in fighting 
cancer and disease because it works on 
healing the hypothalamus and the liver, it 
has shown to reduce inflammation
• Supports the healthy functioning of 
white blood cells, boosting the very 
important antioxidant glutathione, which 
makes myrrh a powerful detoxifying agent
• Beneficial in ridding the body of excess 
estrogen, helping to restore hormone 
balance 
• Antimicrobial and antiviral properties
• Promotes awareness and uplifted mood

Spikenard 
Origin: Nardostachys jata-
mansi, a flowering plant of the 
Valerian family which grows in 
the Himalayas of Nepal, China, 
and India.

Benefits:
• Spikenard is mentioned various 
times in the Old and New Testament. 
Most notably it was oil given to Jesus 
before his arrest. Mary of Bethany 
anointed the feet of Jesus with Spike-
nard during the Last Supper
• Promotes feelings of calmness and 
relaxation, with an uplifting aroma 
often used in perfume
• Spikenard is used a mild sedative to 
help people with insomnia get restful 
sleep
• Has antibacterial properties, and 
can be used to treat bacterial infec-
tions skin, bladder and kidneys

Christian Education
Month in Review - May

May was an eventful month here at Unity. A group from our congregation 
participated at the senior retreat with 25 others from the Pittsburgh area. The 
shared activities included a Bible lesson, hayride, crafts and fabulous luncheon 
all set up by the Crestfield staff. Our final Friday move night was shown and 
well appreciated. The series will resume September 15th with the sequel, 
God’s Not Dead 2. 
 
The teen sleep out to support Covenant House will be rescheduled, but a date 
has not been decided. For more information, contact Nancy Schultz, nschul-
tz@unitypresbyterianchurch.org. The Spring Fling involved five of our students 
traveling to Harbour House where they helped residents during an ice cream 
social. Gifts from the students of plants and hand crafts were also given. 

On May 21st teacher appreciation was held with 22 teachers and assistants 
from our congregation recognized. The kids sang a special song for the teach-
ers and the poem “Why God Made Teachers” was dedicated to them. During 
Sunday school the students prepared special mint plants that said “Thank 
you for the Commit - MINT.  Lynne Wallis was presented with a special gift of 
recognition for her 15 years of dedicated service. 

During worship the children’s message and activities will continue for the sum-
mer months and of special note VBS will be held from June 26-30, and the 
theme is “HERO CENTRAL” 

JUNE EVENTS

A new summer series of movies will begin in conjunction with SS Simon & 
Jude. The movies will be shown in the SS. Simon and Jude’s air-conditioned 
sanctuary.  The second movie in the series will be shown on June 30th - Rome 
Reports (Vatican III).

Unity teens will be grocery shopping for the children and teens of our food 
pantry. Part of the proceeds from the Souper Bowl will be used. The summer 
months are the hardest for families with children as the children are home for 
breakfast and lunch, which they normally get in school. So the teens would like 
to get some extra special items for these kids!
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Her Star Scholars, Inc
Philippines

Child Profile
May 2017

I. IDENTIFYING DATA
a. Name: Rica Ybanez
b. Age: 6 years
c. Date of Birth: December 18, 2010
d. Grade level: 1

II. FAMILY COMPOSITION
Name, Relationship, Age, Educational Level, Job Monthly, Income
Ricardo, Father, 41, elementary level, farm helper, $70 (occasional)
Rutchell, Mother, 40, some high school
Jenalyn, Sister, 15, Grade 9
Roxanne, Sister, 12, Grade 4
Honey Sister, 10, Grade 4
Claire Sister, 8, Grade 4
Rica, 6 {Refer to photo.}
Aisa, Sister, 5
Baby Girl Sister, 2
Ricardo, Brother, 1

III. EDUCATIONAL AND EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES:
- Rica has average grades.
- She can write legibly and read with comprehension.
- She participates in class activities.
- She enjoys oral recitation, art, and reading.
- She occasionally misses class to beg food from neighbors.

IV. PHYSICAL, SOCIAL AND EMOTIONAL DEVELOPMENT:
- Rica is malnourished.
- She is emotionally strong.
- She makes friends easily
- She attends Sunday School every week and enjoys singing.
Notes: Her parents are not supportive of her education and 
occasionally keep her home from school so that she can beg for 
food with her sisters. The parents relationship is unstable and they frequent-
ly separate.
 
Prepared by: Noted by:
LEILANE P. ZERNA EDGARDO C. ZERNA, RSW
Volunteer Volunteer Social Worker

Mission Highlight

Rica Ybanez is a Her Star Scholars 
recipient sponsored by the Unity 
Sunday school students. We have 
been financially supporting Rica, and 
two other girls, who all use offerings 
that Unity students take each Sunday 
morning.

Her Star Scholars helps girls and women who are living in poverty receive an education so that they can achieve their 
fullest potential. They support a variety of programs including pre-schools, K-12, enrichment programs, leadership 
training, vocational training, and college scholarships. Julie Humphrey, daughter of elders Joan and Roy Humphrey, 
founded this wonderful non-profit organization, and has been in the Philippines for years conducting this missionary 
work. Her parents and the Unity congregation are very proud of Julie! Her Star Scholars is a 501(c)3 non-profit, tax 
deductible organization run entirely by volunteers.

Rica and her  
family 2014 
(white shirt)

Rica
2017
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Birthday Fund 2017: 
Raise the Roof!

The Birthday Fund is an opportunity to give back for the blessing of life, and to help us save for a rainy 
day!  This year again the focus of the birthday fund will be “Raising the Roof!” During your birthday 
month, we ask that you consider giving one dollar for each year of your age in celebration of your years. 

But it is not limited to those celebrating a birthday during any given month - not at all!  Do you see a name of 
a dear friend on the list below, or someone who has inspired you in your faith journey?  Make a gift in honor 
of his or her birthday.

Gifts can be submitted on Sundays, using the blue envelopes located in the sanctuary pews (please indicate 
“Birthday Fund” on your check or envelope), or submitted at any time in person or through the mail - simply 
complete the form below with your info, and return it to the church office.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL OF THOSE BORN IN JUNE & JULY
6/1	 Betsy Martinelli
	 Joyce Olander
	 Adam Osmianski
	 Tim Schultz Jr.	
6/2	 Rebecca Abbott
	 Megan Straub
6/4	 Kendall Thomas
6/5	 John Connolly
6/6	 Donna Zizza
6/9	 Richard Albert
	 Charles McDermott
6/10	 James (Jake) Cunningham
	 Sammy Tortorella
6/11	 Kathleen Aspinall
	 James Giardina
6/13	 August Wren
6/14	 James Hicken
	 Eunice Nasr
	 Stephen Schall
6/15	 Evyn Cox
	 Nancy Warters
6/17	 Stephen Heriger
	 Vivian Sterling

6/18	 Robert Straub IV
6/19	 Nicholas Wherry
6/20	 Bonnie Alspach
6/21	 Elinor Bayer
	 Lynne Wallis
	 Ronald Lupish
6/22	 Ayla Kappers
6/25	 Christopher Franceschina
6/26	 Lynn Rieger
	 Sylvia Procyk
6/27	 Joyce Purcell
	 Paula Scharding
	 Vinny Kaplack
6/28	 Brant Purcell
6/29	 Greg Mildner
6/30	 K. Matthew Dunn
7/1	 Noah Donald
	 Susan Keefer
7/2	 Katherine Coperich
	 Velma Niemeier
7/3	 Elle Schmitz
7/4	 Kristen Emrick
7/5	 Kalista Heidkamp
7/6	 Link Rupert

Yes, I am grateful for the blessing of life, and am happy to be a 
part of the Birthday Fund!
Name:___________________________________________________
Gift Amount: ____________________________________________
This is a:
______Gift for my birthday month
______ Gift in honor of the birthday of:
_________________________________________________________

7/7	 Joanne Bald
7/5	 Donna Connolly
7/7	 Joanne Kromer
7/8	 Linda Kuehn
	 Sally Petro
7/11	 Chris Mildner
7/12	 Caroline Riley
7/13	 MacKenzie Erdos
	 Pauline Walter
	 Dana Pitteroff
7/16	 Patricia Figorski
	 Lisa Speros	
7/17	 Olga Preffer
	 Leslie Calhoun
7/18	 Ruth Delacour
7/19	 Fred Frost
	 Kalista Heidkamp
	 Randy Ide
7/20	 Joseph Tancraitor
7/21 	 Sean Rieger
	 Mark Tortorella
7/22 	 Peggy Anderson
	 Laura Martinelli
7/23	 Greg Olds
7/26	 Linda Halley
	 Jacqueline Thomas
7/27	 Martha Bald
	 Ethel English
	 Noreen Madden
7/28	 Janet Chadwick
	 Dominic DeMarco
	 Robert Hayes
	 Jan Schroeder
7/29	 Daniel Wren
7/31	 Emmet David
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